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The weather has caused us to reschedule many of the local district tours of 

the Tech Center.  We are pushing some of them to the end of February.  It 

has also caused more delays in the building trades’ construction.  Due to 

safety and weather concerns, we have hired a contractor to complete the 

roof on the tallest part of the new building.  They started on February 5th so 

hopefully the weather will cooperate and they can complete the roof 

sheeting by the 18th.   

 

We have had great success once again with regional competitions in 

Health Occupations, Business Professionals of America (networking 

students) and Skills USA (welding).  They are all taking students to the 

state level competition requiring overnight stays in Grand Rapids. 

 

The wiring rough in for the Fire Alarm Replacement in the Tech Center 

started on January 21st and was completed February 7th.  The Electricians 

worked nights to minimize the disruption to the learning environment.  The 

new alarms, lights and pull stations are scheduled for installation and 

testing over the coming weeks.  We expect to have the project totally 

completed by Spring Break.   


